
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION VIII 

1860 LINCOLN STREET 

DENVER, COLORADO 80295 

MAY 2 3 1984 
Ref: 8WM-C 

10°-an.(' Mr. James E. Patterson, Jr. 
Utilities Director 	2)\--  
City of Grand Junction 
250 North Fitth Street 
Grand Junction, Colorado 81501 

Re: NPDES Discharge Permits CO-0026417 
and CO-0040053; Industrial 
Pretreatment Program 

Dear Mr. Patterson: 

We have received the City of Grand Junction's May 8, 1984 submittal for 
approval of the City's Industrial Pretreatment Program. Unfortunately, the 
submission package did not contain a signed and attested copy of the ordinance 
upon which the Pretreatment Program description is based. On May 14, 1984, 
Mr. Marshall Fischer of my staff telephoned Mr. Pete Heye of HDR Engineers, 
the City's consultant, to advise him of the submission deficiency. Mr. Heye 
indicated that a signed and attested copy would be forwarded to this office. 
Upon receipt of a signed ordinance, this oftice will issue a public notice 
inviting comments on the adequacy of the Grand Junction Pretreatment Program. 
Such a public notice is required by 40 CFR 403.9. Concurrent with this public 
review, we will be conducting a comprehensive EPA analysis of the Program and 
its contormance with the regulations at 40 CFR 403.8. 

If, after this review and public comment period, it is determined that 
the Grand Junction Pretreatment Program meets all appplicable Pretreatment 
Program requirements, EPA and the City shall enter into a Memorandum of 
Agreement (MOA) formally approving the Program and outlining the basic 
responsibilities of the City under that approval. A copy of the proposed MOA 
is enclosed for your review. Approval of the Program will ultimately be 
incorporated as a requirement of the City's NPDES permits. 

If you have any questions relative to this letter or the language of the 
MOA, please contact Mr. Fischer at telephone: 844-4901. 

Sincerely yours, 

Max H. Dodson 
Director 
Water Management Division 

Enclosure 

cc: Messrs. Gary Broetzman and Dave Akers 
Colorado Department of Health 
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